X Cookshire  PUBLIC NOTICE

LOCAL GOVERNMENT INFRASTRUCTURE PLAN

Notice is given under section 287 of the Planning Act 2016 and the Statutory guideline 01/16 Making and
amending local planning instruments that on 6 July 2018 Cook Shire Council resolved to adopt an amendment
to the Cook Shire Council Planning Scheme 2017 to include the Local Government Infrastructure Plan (LGIP).

The amendment of the Cook Shire Council Planning Scheme 2017 will commence on 13 July 2018.

The purpose and general effect of the LGIP is to:

* Integrate infrastructure planning with land use planning identified in the planning scheme;

* Provide transparency regarding Council’s intentions for the provision of trunk infrastructure;

+ Enable Council to estimate the cost of infrastructure provision to assist its long term financial planning;
* Ensure that trunk infrastructure is planned and provided in an efficient and orderly manner; and

* Provide a basis for the imposition of conditions about infrastructure on development approvals.

A copy of the amended Cook Shire Council Planning Scheme 2017 is available on Council's website www.
cook.qgld.gov.au/development/town-planning-and-land-management/cook-shire-council-planning-scheme ~ or
for inspection or purchase at Cook Shire Council's Customer Service Centre, located at 10 Furneaux Street,
Cooktown

If you have any enquiries about the LGIP, please contact Council's Graduate Planning Officer Michael Fallon or
Council’'s Special Project Officer (Planning) John Harrison on 07 4069 5444.

L. Cardew

Chief Executive Officer




